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Dates to Remember 

Pot-Luck General Meeting September 5th @ 6PM 
Moving Dragon Boat September 5th @ 5:30 
Lakewater 1 Course September 9th 
Lakewater 2 Course September 16th 
Flat Water Paddle Sunday October 1st  
NB: See calendar item on website for details; meet at the clubhouse unless noted otherwise 
 

President’s Update!
Pot-Luck and General Meeting- Tuesday September 5th at 6pm 
Bring your BBQ item and something to share. Members with surnames A-K bring salads or appetizers and 
L-Z bring desserts. Everyone can bring something to BBQ for themselves and beverage is BYO. 
  
Summer News 
July and August used to be a time when the club gets quiet for activities while members find their own 
adventure on various trips and brigades. Not so much anymore. We had CANOE and KAYAK drop-in 
session each Tuesday evening, there was a week-long big canoe trip to BARKLAY SOUND, the club sent a 
9-member team to the FORT TO FORT BRIGADE, and DRAGON BOAT season was active all summer 
long. Top it all off with ongoing painting of the clubhouse and monthly 
BBQ’s, and it has been a pretty active place. 
  
On Canada Day we introduced our new Canada150 commemorative 
canoe, taking it in the parade on Gorge Road, and giving canoe rides to 
the public in support of Big Brothers and Big Sisters. The Dragon Boat 
and Voyageur programs joined forces and gave over 800 rides on the 
Gorge to help celebrate Canada 150. Many thanks to all the members 
and program leaders who pitched in to make the day so successful. 
  
Fall is the time of year when the VCKC Executive turns its attention to planning the upcoming year. 2018 
will mark VCKC’s 50th year and we will be celebrating with events and adventures. Now is a good contact 
your program leaders. We have lots of good ideas, but we want to hear from as many members as possible. 
Let us know your thoughts and ideas – for a better club, for celebrating our 50th, for pitching in and making it 
all happen. VCKC is a club run by members for members. All contact information can be found on our 
website (www.vckc.ca). 
 
Joe Boyd, President 
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Canoe Program Update 
As a long hot summer comes to an end, at least canoeing does not.  We have 
several courses in the fall, and the eventual rain will mean river canoeing 
again.   Canoesday was not as busy this summer so we will reconsider the format 
for next summer.   The summer did see a few canoe courses completed; it was nice 
to do rescues when the water was warm.   
Check the website for courses and club trips.   

• Lakewater 1 (basic tandem) will be Sept 9, and  
• Lakewater 2 (basic solo) will be Sept 16.    
• Moving water 1 is scheduled for Oct 21/22, if the rains co-operate.     

More courses might be added. If you want a course that's not listed let me know at canoe@vckc.ca 
 
David Dorosz – Canoe Director 

Voyageur Program Update 
 
Paddle Canada Advanced Leader Big Canoe Skills course. 
Dates to be determined, but likely in October. This 2-day course has not been offered at the Club before. 
Open to paddlers who are certified as Big Canoe stern paddlers by either Paddle Canada or RCABC. This 
course covers the same material as the Paddle Canada Intermediate Leader Skills course but in more 
depth and with a higher standard of proficiency required to pass. Cost $50 for the 2 days.  
Contact Alan Thomson at littoral@shaw.ca ; 250-812-3799 
 
A Flatwater Paddle is planned for Sunday 1st October. Trip location will probably be Sooke Harbour and 
Sooke River. Usual requirements – participants must have taken the basic canoe or kayak program. A note 
will be sent out to those interested the week before giving full details. This trip is suitable for novice 
paddlers. Any questions, contact Alan or Linda Thomson at 250-592-4170. 
 
Alan Thomson- Voyageur Director 

Kayak Program Update 
The kayak program offered three courses and three clinics over the summer months. There was one Paddle 
Canada Sea Kayak Level 1 course, two Paddle Canada Sea Kayak Basic Skills courses, one stroke clinic, 
one rescue clinic and one control in currents clinic.  

VCKC kayak instructors will be meeting again in early October to consider some dry land clinics to be held 
over the winter. Some ideas that have been put forward are:  (1) chart reading (2) GPS demystified and (3) 
maps and compass.  If you have ideas for clinics please send them to kayak@vckc.ca. Also, if you have 
marine or kayak knowledge and skills that you are willing to share with VCKC members, please let us know 
and we will schedule a clinic and post it on the calendar. 

Many members used the club kayaks over the summer to participate in the “Canoesdays” paddles, and to 
explore the Gorge Waterway and enjoy the long lazy summer evenings.  

Just a reminder: Club kayaks are available for courses, clinics and club sanctioned paddles (day trips and 
camping). These kayaks are also available to VCKC members for personal use on the Gorge Waterway - on 
the club side of the Tillicum Bridge only. Members must have successfully completed the Paddle Canada 
Kayak Basic Skills course or have equivalent skills. Members using club kayaks must always paddle with 
one or more paddlers. If you would like to borrow a club kayak contact Linda Hall at kayakbooking@vckc.ca 
to reserve one. 

Happy paddling!      Linda Hall 
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Dragon Boat Update 
 

The have had a fun and productive summer!  They raced in a total of 4 festivals, Fairway 
Gorge SuperSprints, Nanaimo Festival, Gorgefest and Victoria Festival. Bringing home two medals in the 
Diamond Division and 1 bronze in the Jade division.  Way to go ladies. 

During the season, in midst of practices, festivals and 
team potluck BBQs our team volunteered in Ironman, 
Canada Day Gorge party and Symphony Splash.   The 
Blue Herons were offered the opportunity to host the 
Wasabi Seniors team from Portland at the Victoria 
Festival.  Our team provided food, chairs and a table 
for their tent.  It was a good opportunity to meet new 
paddlers and extend a VCKC welcome.   

 

 

 

Victoria Dragon Boat Festival Aug18-20-bringing home some ‘Bling’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

After 6months of practices our racing season is now over but we will continue to meet for a couple of “fun” 
paddles before the boat is moved to storage for the winter.  If you are interested in paddling with us, just let 
us know.  We are recruiting for 2018 season! 

We would love some help!   We’ll be putting the 
Dragon boat to bed Tues Sept 5th before the start of 
the General meeting/BBQ.  We could use all the help 
and expertise possible!  Please join us.  We will meet at 
the Clubhouse at 6:45.   

Paula Gough and Kim Capson  

 

 

 

We even made the news!! Racing at GorgeFest 
August 12, 2017 

 



!

!
!"#"$%&'()&**&+$,&-*&./&+$1234$ $ 567&$8$:!

2017 Gorge Super Sprints 

The event was the Fairway Gorge Super Sprints held Sunday May 28th. 
After the first two races VCKC Blue Herons- qualified for the Diamond A division.  In the final race the team 
placed 1st and won a gold medal :-)  Needless to say everyone on the team was thrilled. 
Thanks goes to coach Bon and Mile for their on going commitment to our team. Thanks to everyone that 
dropped by to say hi and cheer us on and to Wendy for being our photographer. 
It's was a great start to our race season!  
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VCKC Outrigger at Island Iron June 3rd & 4th 
 

Island Iron is a yearly outrigger race that rotates between Comox and Victoria.  This year the event was 
hosted by the Comox Valley Canoe Racing Club.  This event featured an 18 km race course beginning in 
the Comox Harbour and heading out to the surrounding waters.  The event had only 3 heats, Mixed, 
Men’s, and Women’s race. 

We didn’t have a full crew to race in this event, so our members filled in for other teams from other 
Victoria clubs.  The first heat was the mixed with 14 canoes, 11 standard and 3 unlimited canoes.  

For any of you who are not familiar with unlimited outrigger canoes, here is a short description of an 
unlimited canoe for comparison.  A standard 6 person outrigger canoe has a minimum of 400+ lbs.  An 
unlimited canoe is approximately 145 lb, individual spray skirts, foot braces, hydration system, paddle 
holders, and electric self bailer.  They have a quick release i’ako and ama system that can be put 
together in about 3-4 minutes, no straps or cord/ropes as a standard outrigger. 

Jim from VCKC, raced mixed with Latitude 48, finishing 1st in the unlimited class with a time of (1:07:31).  
Darrelle and I raced mixed with FGPC IM Harmony in a standard OC6 finishing 2nd in the open with a time 
of (1:20:18).  This was one of our most exciting races as we battled it out with the Comox crew throughout 
! of the race.  The Comox crew had home advantage as they were able to block us every time we tried 
to overtake them. We finished 6 in our heat out of 14 canoes.  The 3 unlimited canoes finished 1, 2, & 3.  
In the standard OC6s we finished 3rd behind an open and master crew.  Overall we finished 14 out 35 
canoes including the 14 unlimited canoes.   

The men’s race in heat 2 had a total of 7 boats.  Surprising 5 were unlimited canoes with only 2 standard 
canoes.  In heat 3 the women’s race, there were 14 canoes, 8 standard OC6 and another 6 in the 
unlimited canoes. 

The next morning Jim & Ron completed in the 11.8 km small boat race.  They finished in 1st place in the 
masters division with a time of (1:03:49).  Overall they finished 7th out of 20 small boats, racing against 
OC1s, OC2 and Surf Ski. 

Is the face of outrigger races changing with the number of unlimited boat showing up at this race?  There 
was total of 35 crews racing at this event, 14 of them where racing unlimited boats.  A year ago there was 
zero unlimited boats racing.  Earlier this year they were run as a demonstrator heat and now more than a 
third of the boats are unlimited.  It sure looks like unlimited canoes are the future of outrigger canoe 
racing.  Should VCKC’s next OC6 be an unlimited? 

Submitted by Bon Lee 

 
 
You may be interested in checking out the Justin Case Kayak.  It folds up and fits into a backpack - it 
might be of interest to your newsletter readers looking to learn about the latest and greatest in kayaking 
gear. 
 
Designed for urban adventures as well as exploring the wild outdoors, the Justin Case Kayak is the first 
portable kayak under 7lbs! Made in Canada, our kayak was born out of frustration with the size, cost and 
storage requirements of traditional kayaks. 
 
We're using a carbon fiber frame, military-grade cordura skin and is made from biodegradable materials. 
The Justin Case Kayak can carry over 200 lbs, measures no more than 40 x 7 inches when folded and can 
be fully assembled in approximately 10 minutes. 
 
 
https://www.kickstarter.com/projects/justincasekayak/1558310411?ref=334423&token=c78bfb10 
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Safety Program Update:  Inflatable PFD 
 
On Monday June 12, Ken invited Mark Bitz (a VCKC 
member) from Ocean River Sports to the club to talk 
about and demonstrate a waist worn inflatable 
PFD. There is much interest, questioning, information 
and misinformation floating around about inflatable 
PFD's and this session was to assist in educating our 
members. We learned that: 

• Inflatable PFD's are far better than no PFD at all, 
but are no substitute for a proper one 

• Inflatable PFD's are suitable only in hot 
weather, and in shallow sheltered waters,  

• Paddlers who use inflatable PFD's 
should understand their limitations and how to 
operate them 

 
 
Members had the opportunity to try the PFD and to 
have their questions and concerns addressed. There 
seemed to be some issues with getting it over the 
head during the dry land trial after the unit was fully 
inflated. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Joe volunteered to try the PFD in a real life scenario. 
He and his safety crew proceeded to the dock and 
then to flip the canoe. It seems that the PFD was a lot 
easier to get over the head when it and Joe were wet. 
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VCKC Canada 150th Celebration 
Photo Gallery 
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President  president@vckc.ca  

Joe Boyd  
Vice-president  vpresident@vckc.ca 

Tim Marks   
Treasurer  treasurer@vckc.ca 

Mark Sondheim  
Secretary  secretary@vckc.ca 

Hélène Poulin  
Past President  pastpres@vckc.ca 

Linda Thomson  
 
Program Directors 
Canoe Program  canoe@vckc.ca 

David Dorosz  
Dragonboat Program  dragonboat@vckc.ca 

Paula Gough  
& Kim Capson  

Kayak Program  kayak@vckc.ca 
Roy Scully   

Outrigger Program  outrigger@vckc.ca 
Ralph Rossman  

Marathon Canoe Program marathon@vckc.ca 
Darrelle Butler   

Voyageur Program  voyageur@vckc.ca 
James (Phil) McEvoy  

!
Other Executive 
Education, Standards & Safety  safety@vckc.ca 

Ken Gibbard  
Membership  membership@vckc.ca 

Muriel Johnson   
Clubhouse and Grounds  

(maintenance) clubhouse@vckc.ca 
Sandy Rattray    

Boat & Locker Storage  storage@vckc.ca 
Arthur Caldicott  

Director at Large (social) director1@vckc.ca 
Jean Chandler   

Director at Large  
(events& volunteers) director2@vckc.ca 
Jennifer Yee  

Director at Large  
(events& volunteers) director3@vckc.ca 
Bill Buckley 

 
Executive Appointed Positions 
Newsletter Editor  newsletter@vckc.ca 

Susan Logan  
Webmaster  webmaster@vckc.ca 

Arthur Caldicott  
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